
The March 22nd meeting was cancelled due to the shelter in place restrictions due to the COVID-19 
pandemic.  Your safety and health are important to the WTSTL; thank you for your patience and diligence 
during this virus outbreak. 
         Charles Sapp 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
March Pre-Meeting: Canceled. 
 
March Meeting: Canceled. 
 

 
Library News ● Our library is only open on Sunday at our club meetings and is open to all our 

paid members for checking out books, videos, and DVD’s.   
 

Our library is a great source of inspiration and knowledge.  We typically have around 90 items 
checked out by members at each meeting.  Members can access a complete listing content on the club web 
site under the “Members Only” tab.   Please take advantage of this wonderful club benefit and return items in 
a timely manner.  The large meeting space allows me to spread out the material so you can review and check 
it out.  Please let me know if you have any suggestions to improve our library. All of the magazines have been 
moved into storage, due to space limitations, with the exception of American Woodturner.  Magazines are 
available upon request.    – Rich Hinkebein 
 
 
 

President’s Spin ● TBA 

 
 
 - Laura  Spelbring 

 
 
 

Re-Turning to the Community ●  At our November meeting there will be a gift certificate drawing for 

members that contribute to our community service programs.  Sixty dollars in Craft Supply gift certificates 
will be awarded ($30 first prize, $20 second, and $10 third place winners).  For each item that you Re-Turn to 
the Community you will receive an entry for the drawing.  You do not have to be present at the meeting to be 
a winner.  Sign the sheet by the projects at the meeting when you turn in your item noting how may you are 
submitting and a brief description. 

 
Nursing Home Boxes -  This community service project is to make small lidded boxes for 
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individuals in nursing homes.  Approximate dimension should be no larger than 3X3 with loose fitting lid.  
Once we get 30 or more we will deliver them to a nursing home.  If you have suggestions for the nursing 
home, please let Laura know.  This will be an ongoing project for 2020.   
 

Pens for the Troops ● Since 2004 over 175,000 pens have been crafted for the troops thru 

Woodcraft’s Turn for the Troops program.  The pens are sent to active duty or recovering 
military personnel across the globe.   In 2018 WTSTL club members turned 30 pens; in 2019 
you turned 40 pens; and our goal for 2020 is to turn 50 pens for the program.  See Treasurer, 

Charles Sapp, if you would like to get a pen kit to participate in the program.  There is a $3 deposit for the pen 
kit but it is refunded when the completed pen is returned.  Pens will be delivered to Woodcraft before 
Veterans Day in November for distribution to the services. 
 

Beads of Courage – Our support for the Beads of Courage program continues with boxes 

going to Children’s Hospital in St. Louis.  Recommended interior dimensions are 6” diameter (5” 
minimum); 5” height (4” minimum).  The box should be stable and not tip over easily.  Lids 
should be easy for small or ill children to remove or lift.  Finials should be easy for a small child 
to grasp and not too elaborate.  Avoid excessively elaborate designs that may easily break or be 
damaged.  The finish is extremely important – kids that receive them are susceptible to 
germs/infections/mold.  Take the time to ensure you are using a safe finishing process.  Please refrain from 
painting your box; highlight the beauty of the wood with varnish, stain, or burning; allow time for the finish to 
outgas before delivery.   
 
Your box should indicate it is for the Beads of Courage program.  You can wood-burn the information on the 
box or install a ceramic bead.  The bead can be attached anywhere within or outside the box.  Beads are 
available from Ken Bald for $1.25 each.  They are ~13/16” in diameter.  For more information check out the 
BOC link or talk to Ken Bald.   
 

Demos – We are looking to do demos at school fairs and church bazaars.  This is a good way for our club to 

get out into the public eye for education and possibly for us to earn finances.  Please check with your church 
and your kid’s or grandkid’s schools for any upcoming events.  These are usually free and 1 day events. 
 

 
Vice President’s Report ● Beads of Courage:  Let’s all remember that the 

Beads of Courage is a program for kids in need.  The beads are $1.25 (13/16” in 
diameter) and available from Ken at the meetings.  Please continue to turn boxes 
for the program.  – Ken Bald  

 

Treasurer ●   An application for membership is available on the club web site.  
Renewing and new members are asked to complete the new application form.  Forms will 

also be available at the meeting.  Dues are $30 for an individual and $40 for a family (up to 3 

individuals).  Club patches are available from the Treasurer for $5.  – Charles Sapp 
 

Club News:  
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Attendance/Treasurers Report ● There was no one attending the March meeting.  

Secretary● Please eMail pictures of turnings for the Show and Share to Charlie Sapp.  They will be shared 

during our remote meetings.  Please include a description including wood species and finish.   – Jesse 
Tutterrow 
 

Turning day -  Ken Bald has canceled turning day on May 16, 2010 – We plan to reschedule one in the fall. 

 

Club Shirt and Smock Order ● (Suppliers are out of stock for many items due to the pandemic and shut 

downs.  This order is being placed on hold at this time.  You will be notified when we plan to complete the order 

and at that time you will be able to finalize your order.)  We have located a vendor that will embroidery or iron 
on vinyl patches of our logo to most items.  We will extend the order time to whenever we start holding group 
meetings at CJAP.  The deadline is extended indefinitely at this time.  Polo, sweat, and T-shirts are being 
ordered and also a smock.  If you want to order a shirt/smock you must do so at the next meeting at CJAP or 
by email before the cutoff date.   
 
Costs are shown on the order form (links shown below).  Descriptions of the items are shown here.  If you 
want to order by email, down load the order form for the item you want, complete the form, and email it to 
Charles Sapp.  Money will be collected when the shirts/smocks are delivered.  Options include – logo only; 
logo plus name – check the order form for prices.  If you have other items that you want to have embroidered 
or vinyl patches ironed on, that is also possible; fill out the order form appropriately and provide the item at 
the meeting we hold at CJAP.  Contact Charlie Sapp if you have any questions. 
 

Item Order Form 
Polo with embroidered logo 
Polo with vinyl logo 
Sweat Shirt with embroidered logo 
Sweat Shirt with vinyl logo 
T Shirt with embroidered logo 
T Shirt with vinyl logo 
Smock with embroidered logo 
Smock with vinyl logo 

 
 
 

Help Needed - We are looking for volunteers to pick up wood for west and north of St. Louis.  These people 

should preferably have a truck and a place to store the wood until the next meeting.  Contact Laura if you can 

assist. 
 

 
New Members● There are no new members. 

 
 
Club membership benefit: 
One of the benefits to club membership is that the club has negotiated discounts from various companies 
Information on the benefits can be found by logging onto our website check on the Member’s Only tab.   
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In the News ●  

 
Jeff Hornung will be demonstrating at SWAT on August 28, 29, and 30. 
Jeff Hornung will be teaching “Turning Scottish Style” at John C Campbell folk school August 30 to Sept 5. 
 
 

AAW Symposium: Coming to Louisville KY June 4-7 – Canceled 

Flick of the Week: Alan Zenreich Using Magnets in the woodturning shop  

Flick of the Week: Nick Cook Garden Dibble  

AAW Turning of the Week: Christine Smity Paper Pot Maker & Garden Dibbler  

AAW Turning of the Week: Ralph Pugh Leprechaun  

AAW Article of the Week: John Kelsey Keeping the Lind on with Hidden Magnets  

 

 
Save the date, April 26, 2020, for our next Woodturners of St. Louis meeting ● While we may not be meeting 
as a group at CJAP for a few months, we are certainly glad and grateful that you are a member of the WTSTL 
and we want to continue to use the club to facilitate and engage you in your art of woodturning.  

Your Board has been working on a way to provide you with information and 
demonstrations while everyone is sheltering in place and practicing social distancing.  At 
our April 26 meeting (no pre-meeting), we will be hosting a Zoom meeting that will be 

open to all of our members and other clubs in the area.  Zoom is a video conferencing platform with real-time 
interaction and content sharing.  Now don’t panic and say you cannot do it.   
 
Jeff Hornung will be our first REMOTE demonstrator and you will have a front row seat at your computer or 
smart phone.  Jeff has successfully used this platform for several other clubs at remote sites.  Cindy Drozda, 
Alan Zenreich, Mike Mahoney, Lyle Jameson and many other turners are providing remote demonstrations as 
a means to make them affordable to clubs and your Board has been investigating them to supplement our 
local talent.  The demonstrations are interactive with talk back and forth between the audience and the 
demonstrator – not just your typical DVD or YouTube video.  The AAW is even talking about remote 
symposiums in the future!  
 

Shopping with Amazon Smile ●  If you shop on Amazon on a regular basis, please consider shopping 

on https://smile.amazon.com.  Just under the search bar is a link to “Supporting”.  Follow the links to select 
your favorite charity.  We hope you will select Woodturners of Saint Louis.  You will need to shop on the 
smile site for a donation to count from now on. Click on this link to go to the WTSTL charity:  
https://smile.amazon.com/ch/81-1451495 
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You will be receiving information on how to log into the meeting.  It will start at 1pm, but you can enter the waiting 
room as early as 12:45pm so that you will be on-board by 1pm when we start.   
 
For security, you must use your real first and last name.  If you are not on our mailing list or have not contacted 
Charles Sapp prior to the meeting with a request, you will not be admitted to the meeting.  If you did not use your 
real name when registering for Zoom you can change it for the meeting by right clicking on your name and typing 
in your first and last name for the meeting.  Zoom has also made several updates to their application for security.  
It is recommended that you have the latest version installed on your computer.   

 
So what equipment is needed?  If you are receiving email then you can do a Zoom video conference.  With 
just a computer, laptop, or smart phone after you join the video conference it will be just like you are at the 
CJAP meeting – only seeing it on your screen device.  Turn on your speakers or plug in your ear buds to hear 
what is happening.  If you have a camera on your computer, laptop, IPad or smart phone you can show your 
face on the conference screen and also show your work.  If you have a mic, then you can interact with all the 
participants.  Your mic will be muted initially but you can unmute it by holding down the space bar or by 
clicking in the upper right hand corner of your video box.   
 
How does a Zoom meeting work? 
   1.  Prior to the meeting you will receive an email inviting you to the video conference meeting.  The 
email will provide you with a meeting number and a hyperlink to the meeting.  Click on the meeting hyperlink 
and it will take you directly to the meeting.  No password will be required for this meeting.   
 2.  Once you are at the video conference page you will need to download and install the Zoom 
software on your PC if you have not done so ahead of time.  So follow those instructions and then join the 
meeting.  You can also download the Zoom software ahead of time.   
 3.  After you join the meeting you will see all the participants.   
There will be more information forthcoming about the meeting.   
 
We hosted a "practice meeting" on April 19th with nearly 40 participants to work out any bugs and questions.   

 
We will host a “practice meeting” on April 19, 2020 at 1:00 pm so that you can check out your system, join a 
meeting, and get any bugs worked out prior to the regular meeting on April 26, 2020 at 1:00pm.  Watch for 
your meeting evite.   
 
Our April 26th meeting will flow just like our in person meetings at CJAP (but snacks will be up to you).  Laura 
will start with the business meeting.  We plan to have a Show and Tell segment you take pictures ahead of 
time and send them to Charlie Sapp along with a description of the project, the wood used and the finish.  The 
President’s Challenge segment is still in the works, so we may or may not have that available.  After that, Jeff 
Hornung will take over and do his live interactive demonstration.  Everything will be right there in front of you 
on your screen.  You will have the best seat in the house. 
 
In the interim, go to the Zoom web site and look at some of their tutorials, even sign up for a free training 
class!  If you have any questions, contact Jeff Hornung or Charles Sapp.  We are looking forward to getting 
together with you for our remote meeting.  Stay safe and stay well. - WTSTL Board of Directors 

 
 
 

Calendar of Upcoming Events 
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Date Pre-Meeting 11:30 am – 12:30 pm  Meeting 1:00 pm – 4:00 pm 

April 26, 2020* Canceled 
Jeff Hornung remote demonstration using 
Zoom (See above article by Charlie Sapp) 

May 24, 2020 TBA TBA 

June 24, 2020 TBA TBA 

 
 

President's Challenge Voting / Door Prize entry ticket -.  Canceled till we start having 
meetings at CJAP. 
 

 April President’s Challenge – Canceled  

 

March Show and Share 

   
Canceled. 
 

 
 
Web site● If you have not signed on to the club web site but want to establish an account send your request 

to the Treasurer, Charles Sapp.  Once your membership is verified, he will contact the web master and an 
account will be established for you with a temporary password.  When you sign on for the first time you will 
be able to set your own password.   If you would like to be featured on the home page, provide Jon Spelbring 
with 4 to 6 good quality pictures (640 x 480) of your turnings with the same background.  You can also 
establish your own gallery!  If you have any problems with web site operation, downloading, or general 
suggestions please contact the officers. 
 

Facebook Group ●   Our club has a Facebook group that is a great way to post pictures of your work, 

provide tech tips, and share ideas.  It is a closed group.  When you go to the site:  
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1157348070957128/?fref=nf  click on “Join” and your request will be 
processed by our Facebook administrator.   

Facebook site ● Check out the club Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Woodturners-of-St-Louis/292734664135601 and “Like” the page 
(click on the “Like” icon) to receive updates.   
 
If you enjoy turning wood, making things on your lathe or want to learn more about woodturning then join the 
Woodturners of St. Louis.  Learn and share ideas with like-minded Woodturners of St. Louis.  Our chapter 
normally meets from 1:00pm to 4:00 pm on the fourth Sunday of every month at 8300 Valcour Avenue, St. 
Louis, MO   http://www.stlturners.com 
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President:    Laura Spelbring 618-698-3627  Laura@spelbring.net 
Vice President:  Ken Bald  618.407.1636  KenBald@sbcglobal.net 
Secretary:  Jesse Tutterrow 314.896.0429   
Treasurer:  Charles Sapp  636.928.0149       cwsapp@charter.net 
Newsletter:  Jesse Tutterrow 314.896.0429   
Librarian:  Rich Hinkebein 636.332.2396  kathryna1945@yahoo.com 
 
Questions:  info@stlturners.com  

American Association of Woodturners●   WTSTL is one of 350+ worldwide chapters of the American 

Association of Woodturners.  We encourage you to join this organization.   The AAW is dedicated to providing 
education, information, and organization to those interested in woodturning.  You can join the AAW at their site:  
http://woodturner.org  
 
Membership comes with access to on-line training information and includes a subscription to the American Woodturner 
magazine.  Our club is a chapter of the AAW and we encourage all club members to join the AAW.  They have been 
publishing a great series of on-line woodturning training articles for members that are worth the price of membership 
by themselves.  They have also indexed all of the past AAW magazine articles so you can search and find help with most 
any issue you have or ideas on your next project. 
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